
 

Insulfoam Technical Center ◼ Tel: (952) 447-5213   

Email: techinfo@Insulfoam.com ◼ Web: www.Insulfoam.com 

 

TECHNICAL BULLETIN # 1035 

 

SUBJECT: InsulFoam EPS and California Proposition 65 

DATE:  June 14, 2021 

 

Insulfoam, a division of Carlisle Construction Materials is a committed steward of our industry and believes in 

transparency, sustainability, recycling and providing pertinent information on the products we produce.  

Proposition 65 or Prop 65 is officially the California Safe Water and Toxic Enforcement Act of 1986 that went 

into effect in November of 1986.  Proposition 65 requires the state to maintain and update a list of chemicals 

known to the state of California to potentially cause cancer or reproductive toxicity.  Prop 65 also requires 

businesses to inform Californians about potential exposure to these chemicals.   The most recent Proposition 65 

list is dated March 19, 2021 and can be found on the California Office of Environmental Health Hazzard 

Assessment (OEHHA) web page at CA.gov. 

Our industry petitioned OEHHA to evaluate a chemical that appears on the Proposition 65 list that is contained 

in expanded polystyrene.  OEHHA established a No Significant Risk Limit (NRSL) for this chemical.  InsulFoam 

EPS does not require Prop 65 warnings as our expanded polystyrene products fall well below the No Significant 

Risk Levels for cancer or reproductive issues as established by OEHHA. 

 

 

 

 

 

  


